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 Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

 

Feburary 21, 2019 

 

 

Mark L. Johnson Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 

P.O. Box 47250  

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 

 

RE:  Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. 3Z Movers LLC 

Docket TV-180198 

 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

 

On February 21, 2019, Commission staff (staff) provided an evaluation of the Safety 

Management Plan (SMP) submitted by 3Z Movers LLC in Docket TV-180198. Staff believes the 

Company took all of the required steps to bring its safety operations into compliance with 

commission regulations. Based on the Company’s corrective actions, staff recommends the 

Commission not cancel the Company’s certificate and extend its provisional operating authority 

for good cause until staff conducts the ordered follow-up review with the following conditions: 

 

1. The Company maintains a conditional safety rating. 

  

2. The Company owner, Boubacar Zida, attends the Commission sponsored household 

goods training on April 17, 2019. 

 

3. Pay the $1,900 penalty that resulted from this investigation and is due and payable 

immediately; however staff would not object to payment arrangements if requested. 

 

4. The Company must achieve a satisfactory safety rating at the ordered follow-up review in 

2020 or have it’s certificate cancelled. 

 

On February 21, 2019, staff spoke with the company and found that the company accepts the 

conditions outlined in the SMP evaluation and waives its right to a hearing. Accordingly, staff 

recommends the commission cancel the brief adjudicative proceeding scheduled for February 26, 

2019. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Jason Sharp, Motor Carrier Safety Supervisor, 

Transportation Safety at Jason.Sharp@utc.wa.gov or at (360) 664-1238. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Jason Sharp 

Motor Carrier Safety Supervisor, Transportation Safety 

mailto:Jason.Sharp@utc.wa.gov

